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Electronic Communications in SEC Examinations and Investigations 
With the rising use of new electronic communication platforms among employees and clients in the 
finance industry, the following article, published in Bloomberg BNA’s Daily Report for Executives on 
January 2, 2018, discusses what electronic communications investment advisers and their employees 
can expect the SEC to request or obtain in examinations and investigations. The article provides a 
hypothetical based on the popular apps Signal, WhatsApp, and iMessage, and explores what 
communications the SEC would expect an adviser to maintain as “books and records,” what the SEC 
could request in an examination, and what the SEC could obtain in a subpoena from an electronic 
communications provider without the user’s consent.  

Click here to read the article. 
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